



Environmental Health and Safety

202 Nelson Smith Building Campus Box 1320 Normal, IL 61790-1320 Telephone: (303) 438-8325 Facsimile: (309) 438-3086

TO: MLS, FH, and RC Building Occupants

FROM: Adam J. McCrary, Safety Officer III, CSP, LEHP, CHMM

DATE: September 16, 2016

RE: Notification of Pesticide Application – Metcalf Spaces Only

American Pest Control (APC) will be treating selected rooms at Metcalf Lab School, Rachel Cooper, and Fairchild Hall using a spray application of Phantom Insecticide. Insecticide application will take place on **Monday October 10th**, **2016.** <u>APC will only be treating rooms</u> under the control of Metcalf Lab School.

Phantom Insecticide aerosol provides broad-spectrum control over numerous indoor pests including bed bugs, ants, and cockroaches. Phantom dries clear with no visible residue and delivers long-residual non-repellent indoor pest control. Phantom does present hazards to humans and domestic animals, so certain precautions must be taken to avoid exposure. DO NOT contact treated areas until the spray has dried. Following application, all food-contact surfaces will be washed with an effective cleaning compound followed by a potable water rinse before resuming food operations. For more information on Phantom Insecticide, such as the product label or Material Safety Data Sheet, please visit http://pestcontrol.basf.us/products/phantom-gpc.html.

Children will not be present during application; however, University employees may be occupying offices, workspaces, etc. while the application is taking place. Please make accommodations with your supervisor if you would like to be absent from affected areas during application.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Environmental Health and Safety at 438-8325.

cc: Christy Bazan, University Licensed Environmental Health Practitioner Diane Leonard, Fairchild Hall Building Coordinator
Teri Lehr, Rachel Cooper Building Coordinator
Pat Miles, Metcalf Lab School Building Coordinator
Aaron Matej, Facilities Management Customer Service Administrator
Heather Marshall, MLS Child Development Supervisor